
















































Rochdale Estates RPUD, Cumberland Drive, Fairview, TN - Traffic Impact Study 

6. CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS

May2017 

The analyses presented in this study indicate that the total projected traffic volumes at the 
intersections of Cumberland Drive and the project accesses do not warrant a westbound left turn 
lane or an eastbound right tum lane at either of these locations. Specifically, the projected traffic 
volumes do not exceed the minimum thresholds included in NCHRP Report 457: Engineering 
Study Guide for Evaluating Intersection Improvements. Also, the analyses conducted for the 
purposes of this study indicate that these intersections will operate acceptably even if dedicated 
tum lanes are not provided on Cumberland Drive and the project accesses. 

However, because Cumberland Drive is currently 18-19 feet wide, consideration should be given 
to widening Cumberland Drive along the frontage of the project site to include one 10-foot travel 
lane in each direction and a 2-foot shoulder on the south side of Cumberland Drive. 
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Otter Creek Springs, Old Nashville Road, Fairview, TN - Traffic Impact Study

6. CONCLUSIONS AND RECOMMENDATIONS

May2017 

The analyses presented in this study indicate that the following infrastructure improvements should 
be provided in order to accommodate the total projected traffic volumes with the completion of 
the proposed residential project: 

I. Each of the project accesses should be constructed to include one entering lane and one
exiting lane, striped as a shared left and right tum lane.

2. As planned, the project should include connectivity to future development on the west and
south sides of the project site.

3. A westbound left tum lane should be provided on Fairview Boulevard at the intersection
with Taylor Road. This tum lane should include at least I 00 feet of storage and should be
designed and constructed according to AASHTO standards.

4. As noted for the purposes of this study, the project site is served by rural roadways that do
not conform with typical urban street cross-sections and design standards. The traffic that
will be generated by the proposed project will not exceed the capacity of these roadways
or change the character of these roadways. However, as residential developments are
planned and constructed on the south side of Fairview Boulevard, in the vicinity of the
project site, the City of Fairview should establish a funding mechanism and an
implementation plan for improving the rural roadways that provide access to the study area.
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